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Chester Students’ Union – Annual General Meeting     
Monday 29 January 2018 at 5pm – Molloy 006 

 
1. Confirmation of Attendees 

Trustees: 
Cherelle Mitchell President 
Alessandro Salemme Vice President Warrington  
Sophie Bell Vice President Education 
Jack McGovern Vice President Activities  
 
Students: 
Maxie Malcolm 
James Gray 
Lee Perez 
Luke Edwards 
Michael Jones 
Shannon Farrell 
Freddy Newbury 
Amy Malone 
Phoebe Dobson 
Cara Boyle 
Rachel Stevens 
Sumeya Isaac 
Autumn Johnstone 
Ellie Fitchett 
Victoria Gabb 
Rhiannon Moore 
Aaron Yule 
Ben Jackson 
Stamatis Magatas 
Yash Mehta 
Charlotte Neill 
Olivia Davidson 
Rhianna Harman 
Lauren Gurr 
Carys Layham 
Jack Pickles 
Gemma Smith 
Oli Harrison 
Summer Redford 
Jessica Fisher-Stokes 
Caleb Sirot-Smith 
Yoan Trangos 
Sianne Clovis 
Aisling Donohus 
Ben Johnson 
Ben Clarke 

Layxon Spencer 
Deena Harper 
Ellie Walker 
Jodie Brown 
Natasha Davenport 
Laura Woodhouse 
Frankie Ely 
Gemma Penhorwood 
Heather Matthews 
Jake Redder 
Joe Hughes 
Charlotte Rogers 
Emma Duff 
Benjamin France 
Michael Williams 
Anthony Hughes 
Megan McCabe 
Rebbecca Greatbatch 
Ellena Mason  
Amy Mullis-Watkins 
Amy Mollan 
Jack Phillips 
Sam Lister 
Kieran Higgins 
Lucie Mottet 
George Smith 
Miriam Wardroper Hughes 
Emma White 
Ashok Chitharu 
Gareth Jenkins 
Arran Collins 
Hikaru Morita 
Marieke Bets 
Callum Han 
Siphomelele Msimang 
Samuel Wilde 
 

Jack Appleby 
Balinder Siwgn 

 Ariam Habtemariam 
Martins Banjo 

 Katie Pye 

 Kate Pierce 

 Kieran Mai 
 Francesca Goff 
 Hannah Monagham 

 Emily Moore 

 Zac Broad 

 Lora Misikova 

 Aleksandra Mokric 

 Emily Clarke 

 Sam Scaife 

 Sam Nield 

 Xavi Terry 

 Steven Horton 

 Macaulay Short 
 Jamie R Moores 

 Jemima Sainsbury 

 Harvey Long 

 Amelia Howe 

 Penny Whitingham 

 James Lence 

 Patrik Jones-Wright 
 Nancy Baker 
 Callum Athinson 

 Tom Butler-Sainsbury 

 Craig Johnson 

 Abby Darnell 
 Beth Shaw 

 Kimberly Hoar 
 Tara Steele 

 Bradley Spurden 

George Eram 

Alice Walsh 
Joe McMullen 
Alex Hymna 
Victoria Smith 
Edward Boyd 
Janine Spackman 
John Taylor 
Rebecca Metcalfe 
Thomas Watts 
Kieran Wynne-Cattarach 
Faye Idowu 
Tom Katryniak 
Leah Johnstone 
Sophie Billingham 
Anna Davies 
Daniel Mitchell 
Alex Sutton 
Sarah Griffiths 
Emily Holden 
Luke Baxter 
Dede Kouevi 
Beth Rowlands 
Grace Grossmann 
Jess Sibbit 
Kathryn Boden 
Tom Roberts 
Hiran Maher 
Abigail Eldan 
Tekara Shallcross 
Matt Daley 
Josh Hayes 
Manyam Brown 
Marieme Ba 
Elizabeth Heywood 
Hannah Smith 
 

 
Observing: 
Hannah Griffith - Student Engagement Co-ordinator 
Sarah Latham - Student Activities Manager 
Alice James - Student Activities Administrator 
Chris Lightfoot - Student Adviser 
 

In attendance: 
Gareth Pye – interim CEO 
Alison Hewitt - Administrator 
 
 

 

https://mysite.chester.ac.uk/Person.aspx?accountname=Chester%5C1522731
https://mysite.chester.ac.uk/Person.aspx?accountname=Chester%5C1522731
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2. Apologies 
Hayley Hamnett Student Trustee 
Rosie O’Grady Student Trustee 
Gavin Eyres External Trustee 
Nick Hodson External Trustee 
Robert Winkler External Trustee 

 
 The President welcomed everyone to the meeting and confirmed the agenda.  The Sabbaticals and CSU staff in 

attendance were introduced.   
 
3. Ratification of Minutes of the Previous Annual General Meeting 

The previous minutes were presented and it was asked if these were an accurate representation of the Annual 
General Meeting held on 16 January 2017.  They were proposed by Anthony Hughes and seconded by Jack 
Phillips who had been in attendance at this meeting.  The minutes were approved. 

 
4. Trustee Report  

The Sabbatical Officers and Trustees of Chester Students’ Union have been busy ensuring the representation 
and engagement of their members.  Each Sabbatical went through their Manifesto points which were 
highlighted to show the current stage of each item.   
 
Cherelle Mitchell, President: 

 Volunteering group now has over 200 members. 

 Free Sanitary products are available within CSU buildings.   

 Working on recorded lectures to be made accessible. 

 Promoting Mental Health and Wellbeing Services. 

 Ask for Angela campaign has recently been launched with CWaC. 

 Improving communications with the Media team. 

 LGBT+ campaign – February event being organised to raise awareness. 

 SU Talks -  taking forward improving social media and working on Strategic Plan. 

 Liaising with University on the Block grant bid. 
 

 
Sophie Bell, VP Education 

 Attending several University Committees. 

 Largest project and priority for this year has been the StARs programme.  Looking at improving the system 
and how it functions. 

 Working on improving hidden course costs. 

 Hoping to engage more with underrepresented student groups. 

 On the Attendance Monitoring Working Group.   

 Working on feedback and exam deadlines.  Attending Learning and Teaching Sub-committee ensuring the 
four weekly turnaround is being met. 

 
Alessandro Salemme, VP Warrington 

 Social Media campaign on how to use it to improve employability.  Will be putting up a Blog on this subject. 

 Increasing partnership and stronger relationships in Warrington. 

 Attending the recently set up Finance and Audit Sub-committee for CSU Trustee Board. 

 Lucy Blackburn Fund is still being fully utilised by students commuting to placements. 

 Helped set up a text system for students to use when contacting porters. 

 Integrating non-sports students with sports and media team. 
 
Jack McGovern, VP Activities 

 Working closely with University on increasing SU funding with the block grant bid. 

 The Keeping Wednesday Afternoons Free (KWAF) survey findings will be reported to the next Student 
Experience Committee. 

 Increasing Academic Societies and planning the next Society Showcase. 
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 Information booklet will be available to Sports and Societies on how to run a good event. 

 Sports and Societies raised £20k for charity last term. 

 Performance based teams competing well and working closely with Sport and Active Lifestyle. 

 Increasing numbers of inter university leagues. 

 150 students attended pre-season. 

 Will be working on reducing costs of kit and equipment. 

 Relaunching Media Team with regular meetings and improving the system. 

 Green Chester – Chester Wild has put together a bus guide around Chester campus.  Audit work will be 
undertaken on the energy CSU are using and also looking at Fairtrade being made available. 

 
5. Union Accounts 2016/2017 

The audited Union accounts of 2016/17 were presented.  A full version of the accounts is available on request 
and on the CSU website.  They are a public document and are also on the Charity Commission website.  Any 
further clarification on issues within this document can be sought from the interim CEO.  The overall position:   

 Working deficit of £40k   

 £70k of one off accrual income leaves us a surplus of £30k. 

 Reserves now at £297,193. 

 The Board has authorised a full review and restructure. 
 
6. Formal Appointment of the Auditors 
 Auditors are the external financial experts that ratify our accounts as a registered charity.  A tendering process 

took place and Dains Accountants were appointed as our auditors for a 3-year period. 
 
7. Union Affiliation for 2018/19 
  

BUCS - Vote took place to remain affiliated with BUCS at a cost of circa £8k.  
 

For - 142 Against - 5 Abstain  - 0 

 
NUS – Vote took place to remain affiliated with NUS at a cost of circa £20k.   
 

For - 129 Against - 2 Abstain  - 16 

  
 8. Notification of Returning Officer 

The Previous arrangement of Chester Students’ Union CEO as Returning Officer was deemed to be a conflict of 
interest.  It has therefore been agreed by the Trustee Board that NUS will be appointed as Returning Officer 
with CEO operating as local deputy Returning Officer.  The Elections Rules have also been simplified to make it 
easier for students to run in the Sabbatical elections. 

 
9. Questions from Members 

A question was raised on why Chester Students’ Union are so lowly funded.  The President briefed that this was 
a decision made by the University and CSU are working hard on lobbying for an increased block grant.  She 
encourages students to get engaged and let us know what improvements they would like to see so these can 
be added into the bid documentation. 
 
There were no further questions raised.   
 
The President closed the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.   
 


